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Meeting Notes

Attendance:  Kaiden Chojnacki, Erin Lemezis-Schadewaldt, Jess Marass, Julie Talyor, Alexis
Speth, Kathy Comeau

Consent agenda including staff reports and previous meeting notes:  Jess Marass made the
motion to accept the consent agenda as written.  Kaiden Chojnacki 2nd the motion.  No one
objected.

Budget updates were limited to print outs from SWCAP due to the lateness in receiving the
information.
On October 12th, 2022, there was an email for vote for Jason Onken-Covert to take over as
secretary from Stephanie Pinnow since she is no longer able to attend meetings. Julie Taylor
made the motion for Jason to take over for Stephanie as treasurer.  Chris Hughes seconded the
motion,  No one objected.

Delta 8 Task Force
Kathy reported on the task force that is being led by Green County Public Health to do an
environmental scan of businesses to find out who is selling Delta 8 products.  Kathy showed the
group some products that were purchased for display purposes to educate the public on the
danger of these products. Jamie Batz from the Health Dept will offer training for those doing the
scan.  If anyone is interested in helping with the environmental scan let Kathy know.

MOUD Work Group
Kathy shared a survey that was developed for health providers to take.  The MOUD work group
will be developing a strategic plan in December.

STOP Act continuation grant is due Nov 30th so Kathy will be working on this.

CADCA Leadership Forum in Washington DC Jan30-Feb 2.  All staff are going and we are able
to send a few more people if anyone is interested.  Julie and Jess were interested in going.

Teen Connect
Julie reported the afterschool program for middle school youth who want to attend sports
events.  There is a gap of time when school gets out and when the event starts and the school



is locked.  In the past, students wandered around until the building was open again.  Teen
Connect offers games and food for the youth during this time.  Julie volunteered to help and said
it was a worthwhile activity.

Project Meetings
Having specific project meetings rather than a monthly project meeting was discussed.
Currently there are project meetings happening.  We just need to make sure that everyone is
aware of them and can attend if they are interested.  Since this was a change to the meeting
structure, Kaiden Chojnacki made the motion to change the monthly project meeting to specific
meetings for projects with everyone being informed when those meetings are. Jess seconded
the motion.  No one opposed.

Holiday Party
The December coalition meeting will be a holiday party.  There will be a Trivia game and food.
People signed up to bring hor dourves.

Fire and Ice Parade
It was agreed that we should be in the Fire and Ice Parade.  Lex and Tia will think of a theme.
Jess agreed to be involved.

Community Supper updates
Lex is looking for door prizes for the community supper

Wellness Fair
Instead of having lots of events at the Community Supper, a Wellness Fair was proposed.  After
looking over the calendar of community events, it was decided this would take place on March
25th.  Erin and Julie agreed to help.

Podcast
Jess asked Kathy for the authorization form.  Kathy said she would email it to Jess.

GC Pride
Jess wanted to know who Better Brodhead used to design their logo.  Kathy said she would
send her that information

Next Coalition meeting Dec 20th 5:15


